THE MINUTES OF A REGULAR MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY APPEARANCE COMMISSION September 5, 2023

The Community Appearance Commission held a regular meeting on September 5, 2023, at 5:30 p.m. in the Planning & Community Development conference room at City Hall.

Members present:

Faye Shelton Kendra Grill Pam Miskel Debbie Ellis

Julie Talbert

Members absent:

Susan Cunningham

Martha Corum (Resigned)

Becky Shomali

Staff present:

Jeff Alderman, Planner.

The meeting was called to order by Chair Mrs. Ellis.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES.

Kendra Grill made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 6, 2023. Faye Shelton seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS:

SEPTEMBER COMMUNITY APPEARANCE AWARD.

Staff and the Commission discussed the topic of nominations for September's Community Appearance Award. Mrs. Talbert recommended Lavenders Blue Home & Body Boutique located at 705 Washington Street. Mrs. Shelton made a motion to nominate Lavenders Blue Home & Body Boutique for September's Community Appearance Award. Mrs. Miskel seconded the motion. All members present voted in favor of the motion. The motion carried.

OPEN DISCUSSION.

Mrs. Grill stated to the Commission the issue of trash/debris along the sidewalk of Washington Street. Staff and Members discussed the topic further amongst themselves. Mr. Alderman stated he would forward the topic to the appropriate City staff.

OLD BUSINESS:

VETERANS PARK UPDATE.

Mr. Alderman stated to the Commission of an update on quotes for the Veterans Park Beautification Project. Staff and Members discussed the topic further amongst themselves.

OPEN DISCUSSION.

Mr. Alderman stated to the Commission to be brainstorming future project ideas for the Community Appearance Commission. Staff and members discussed the topic further amongst themselves.

MINUTES – SEPTEMBER 5, 2023

Mrs. Grill inquired about possible tree plantings along Washington Street. Staff and members discussed the topic further amongst themselves.

Mr. Alderman stated to the Commission of a possible "Welcome to The Boulevard" sign project. Staff and members discussed the topic further amongst themselves.

ITEMS FROM STAFF:

Mr. Alderman stated and invited the Commission that the City's Historic Preservation Commission will be having a ribbon cutting on September 7th at 11am for the Gus Shinn Mural Project located at Ramsey's Barber Shop at 536 Morgan Road.

ITEMS FROM THE COMMISSION:

No new items were presented from Commission.

o Elles

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business to come before the Commission, the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jeff Alderman, Administrative Assistant to the Community Appearance Commission

Attest:

Debbie Ellis, Chair